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I am delighted to be associated with the 2008 Annual Report of Community Restorative Centre in New South Wales.


As the report indicates, the Centre has performed remarkable and useful work, within a very small budget, during the year past.

The Centre is living proof of the truism that people who are imprisoned or detained by society must be helped in their restoration to society; otherwise there is a real risk of reoffending in part because of force of circumstances.


When I was a young legal practitioner, the judges and magistrates were closely involved in half-way house measures, designed to contribute to this restoration.  In these more punitive times, there has been something of a falling-off in judicial involvement.  I do not doubt that many judicial officers remain concerned and willing to contribute to the work of bodies such as the CRC.  I have, in recent months, endeavoured to attract the interest of the courts at every level in New South Wales.  The response has been good.  I will continue these endeavours.


I have also been having discussions with knowledgeable ex-prisoners who have returned to society and are willing to offer ideas to the CRC on the way ahead.


It is in society's interest to support the CRC.  But it is also a moral challenge for us all.  Each of the world's great religions, and all major schools of moral philosophy, teach that we must help people to have a second chance.  It is not only in our interest.  More importantly, it is a moral imperative.


I commend the work that the CRC performs.
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